



**MINUTES OF MEETING, WEDNESDAY 2<sup>nd</sup> October**  
**7 PM @ REDBURN COMMUNITY HUB**

**Present:** *Chris Pless (Chair), Rodger Walker, David Phillips, Bill Anderson, Richard Leat, Veronika Liebscher (members of the public) Sgt Thomson (Police Rep), Stewart McConnell (Press)*

**Apologies:**

*David Dunlop, Jean Walker (Treasurer),*

<b>Item</b>	<b>Topic and Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>	<b>By Who</b>
<b>1</b>	<b>Welcome &amp; Apologies</b>  <b>CP Proposed Richard Leat as a new community councillor, seconded by DP. Meeting commenced</b>	Send details of new CC Member to committee services	CP
<b>2</b>	<b>Community Development Worker/</b>	No community Development Worker present	
<b>3</b>	<b>Legacy Hub</b>	No Legacy Hub Rep available	
<b>4</b>	<b>Police Report</b>  <b>Statistics provided on crime trends</b> He encouraged all members of the public to report information however small.		

	<p>CC Agreed to host a small contact form on the CC website to enable anonymous reporting</p> <p><b>*SGT THOMSON LEFT THE MEETING*</b></p>		
<p><b>4</b></p>	<p><b>Noticeboard Update:</b>  Noticeboard payment will be made by Rivergate in November run which should mean New noticeboard will be ready to be sited in 4 weeks. Suggested we aim to get this in the ground in January as the Christmas tree etc in Bridgegate will be in the way</p> <p><b>Planter Adoption:</b>  Planters have been officially adopted. Limited work required on them for now BA to check them out when available. CC to decide on some branding options for them.</p> <p><b>Cyber Security Event:</b>  Cyber Security Event booked for 28<sup>th</sup> Oct with free tickets available via Eventbrite. Attendance from Trading Standard/ Police Scotland was confirmed.</p> <p><b>Town Board Update:</b>  Town board meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> Sept. Lots of feedback received on funding opportunities.  Confirmation on status of fund awaits updates from UKG in October Budget.</p>		<p>CP</p> <p>BA/CC</p>

5	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Treasurers Report</b></p> <p style="text-align: center;">Jean Absent Basic Update given by CP. Limited expenditure in previous month, Funding application for PB for Volunteer event has been submitted decision in November.</p>		
6	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Correspondences</b></p> <p style="text-align: center;">Planning Application for RBS (moving cash machines) discussed no comments made</p>		
8	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Community Councillors</b></p> <p style="text-align: center;">N/A</p>		
9	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Elected Members</b></p> <p style="text-align: center;">None Present</p>		
11	<p style="text-align: center;"><b>Members of the Public</b></p> <p style="text-align: center;">VL thanked the CC for sending a representative (CP) to the IWI meeting with the stakeholders in the Oldhall incinerator. A request was made of the CC to host a public meeting and invite the relevant parties. CC agreed on this and CP agreed to write to their PR team ( Coast</p>		CP

	<b>Communications) with an official request</b>		
<b>11</b>	<p><b>Any Other Business</b></p> <p><b>RL Enquired about Christmas Lights. CP advised that whilst the CC now had default responsibility for the lights as a result of the disbanding of other organisations. There was limited funds available to do anything with them. However from a report received earlier in the month it appears that the lights owned by the town had been tested and many were reported as being in good working condition although. RL took action to investigate physical condition of lights and potential next steps.</b></p>		<b>RL</b>
<b>12</b>	<p><b>Next meeting :</b>  Date: Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> Nov  Time: 7 PM  Venue: Redburn Community Hub</p>		